
            WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC 
                           December 3, 1991 
 
 
Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/Unit 251, and Duane 
Jones, N8LDM/UNIT 260.  There were ?? members present. 
 
 
Minutes from the November 5th meeting were read and approved 
 
The Treasure's report was read and approved. 
 
 
                          OLD BUSINESS 
There was a reminder of the regional meeting to be held January 26th 
at Fairmont 
 
Duane Unit 260 says he is rewriting the Amateur Radio Emergency 
Service (ARES) plan which has been updated in several years 
 
There was a reminder and discussion about the Christmas dinner 
coming up on December 17th 
 
The new Ohio Valley emergency Packet Radio system was discussed in 
length.  It was talked about using the frequency 145.69 Mhz as a state 
wide emergency frequency 
 
Leo reminded everyone of the Christmas parade and still needs help 
with the line-up 
 
There was a reminder about the Parkersburg Amateur Radio Klub Novice 
classes starting January 14th 
 
There was a reminder about the W5YI Amateur Radio testing November 
17th at the Dutch Ridge Auction House. 
 
 
                          NEW BUSINESS 
Pictures were taken for the new Wood County Emergency Services ID 
cards.  Duane says he has received a shipment of ARRL ARES membership 
cards, and will soon be getting them out to the ARES members 
 
Since Bill Unit 254 has serviced as a Secretary for the Wood County 
Fire Fighters Association, Duane Unit 260 him if he would consider 
taking the position of Secretary of RACES, Bill accepted. 
 
 
 
 
                        THOSE IN ATTENDANCE 
 
 


